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What a year it has been! We donôt think our editorial is big enough to fully explain how busy our 

department is! We have had two new staff members join our team so both hospitals are manned 

full time. Our Youth and Junior volunteer programmes have gone out full throttle and we are  

supporting new departments that have never had volunteers before. New volunteers are joining the Trust 

each week and current volunteers are getting employment, gaining university places and moving 

onto pastures new. Thank you all for your incredible hard work and continuing commitment. Hope 

you have a good rest and we will see you refreshed in 2019! Edited by Romilly and Julie  

A MERRY CHRISTMAS AND A HAPPY NEW YEAR!!! 

On Wednesday 19th December 2018, we held our annual            

Christmas Volunteer Celebration. It was held at the Womenôs           

hospital this year and from the photos you can see how delicious 

the food was! Thank you to the Catering Team for making such a 

lovely spread! It was attended by volunteers from the Womenôs, 

Childrenôs and our group of dedicated knitters. Speeches were 

made by our Deputy Chief Nurse, Caron Eyre, Debbie and Lisa 

to thank you for all of the hard work you have done this year. We 

gave out long term service awards to our volunteers, for anyone 

who didn't attend who has been with us for five years or more, 

you will be getting your certificate in the post! It was lovely to see 

everyone together for this period. A big thank you to Shula, Jean 

and Karen for making beautiful jars and decorations for the day! 

Thank you to everyone who attended and for the support you 

provide to BWC! You are an amazing bunch of people!  



From 12th-17th November, primary and secondary school students attended events 

held at the Childrenôs hospital celebrating #iwill which is in conjunction with youth       

engagement volunteering. The events consisted of Seizure Awareness, Patient           

Information, Restart a Heart, Plaster Cast Decoration and the Big Discussion on   

Emotional Wellbeing. As you can see from the photos, the students really enjoyed 

themselves! Well done to Hayley for organising these brilliant events and to the staff 

who headlined the workshops and who worked closely with the schools. A big special 

thank you to the volunteers who came in and supported the students. Letôs hope we 

inspired future NHS careers!  

A BIG WELCOME TO IESHEA!  

CELEBRATING #IWILL WEEK!  

We are pleased to welcome our new Coordinator, Ieshea! She has 

been working with us for the past few months getting to know the 

scope of the hospitals. Iesheaôs background is in Fashion Design and 

is currently doing her Masters in Youth and Community at Newman 

University. Ieshea has always had an interest in working with young 

people and wants to be an advocate for them. She currently works 

with our Youth  Engagement Officer, Hayley supporting our Young 

Adult Volunteers and our group volunteering projects. Ieshea is 

based at the Childrenôs, please pop in and introduce yourself!  


